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Prot. n. 03/2013/G                                   Rome, 22 March 2013 
 
Rev. 
Fr. JOSE ARIPIO 
SUPERIOR OF THE PHILIPPINES-MACAU PROVINCE 
OF THE SOCIETY OF SAINT PAUL 
MAKATI – PHILIPPINES        
__________________________________    
 
RE: Thanksgiving  
 
 

Dear Fr. Jose, 

during the meeting of the General Government on 18/21 of the current month, we have 
reflected on the Intercapitular Assembly that has taken place in Alfonso (Cavite - Philippi-
nes) from 14 to 28 February.  

In the name of the General Government, of the Superiors of Circumscription and of all 
the Brothers of the Congregation I express to you, to your Council, to all who have com-
mitted themselves more directly and to all the members of the Philippines-Macau Provin-
ce a dutiful thanks for your fraternal welcome, your thoughtful assistance and excellent 
organization which have efficaciously contributed to the success of our Intercapitular As-
sembly.   

We already have had manner to express this our gratitude at the end of the interchap-
ter works through a positive final evaluation. Now we desire that to the gratitude shown 
by the participants be joined also the acknowledgement  of all the Paulines for your exem-
plary dedication to the positive result of this important event of the Congregation. 

In the imminence of the Holy Week, which culminates in the celebration of the resur-
rection of Christ, I wish you and all the Brothers of the Province a Holy Easter which, 
thanks to the Holy Spirit, may transform itself into energies of spiritual, community and 
apostolic life to continue in a life of creative fidelity to the legacy left by blessed James Al-
berione to us. 

In the risen Christ, I greet you with affection.   
 

Roma, 31 marzo 2010. 
 

 _______________________ 
 Don Silvio Sassi, SSP 
 Superiore generale 


